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October Meeting – We Need Your Donations 

Women and Children Caught in the Middle 
Travis County’s Need for a New Family Courthouse 

From Mary Ellen Scribner:  The topic of our branch meeting on October 10 is so 
important to all residents of Travis County that we are inviting the general public as well as some specific 
organizations with missions similar to our own. There will be no charge for anyone. However, we want to 
offer coffee, bottled water, and simple finger food snacks (cookies, muffins, pound cake, etc.), so I am inviting 
members to contribute baked goods. If you would prefer to make a cash donation, it will be used to purchase 
snacks. I will have a signup sheet at the September branch meeting, or you can email or call me if you want to 
contribute to the refreshments for this important meeting. If you want to mail a check, please make it out to 
me as that will make it easier for us to make the necessary purchases.   

Dr. Duthie is a Research Engineer at The University of Texas at Austin's Center for 
Transportation Research. Her talk will focus on the challenges and innovations in 
designing solutions to the traffic problems in Austin. She will talk about how 
technology is shaping and will continue to shape our transportation system, including 
the use of smartphone apps, driverless vehicles, and improved safety. Political 
roadblocks and equity challenges will also be discussed. 

Our menu will be lightly breaded lemon caper chicken in a white wine sauce with scalloped potatoes and a 
strawberry & pecan garden salad. Lunch is $30.00 payable by check or the correct amount of cash. Please 
RSVP by September 8th to Diane Brewer, zdramamom@austin.rr.com or 512-328-0474.  
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Once again, centrally located St. Mark’s Episcopal Church in the Barton Hills area allowed us to use its inviting 
parish hall for our annual Membership Social.  The membership committee, headed by new Membership VP 
Elaine Penn, hosted this important annual occasion which jumpstarts our new year of Austin Branch activities 
and meetings.  New Co-Presidents Marina Rivers and Milli Stecker both welcomed guests and emphasized 
the importance of participation in our circle of fabulous women.  Over 65 members and guests attended!   

The theme of the year, YOUR Membership Matters, was visible in the 
charming multi-colored paper dolls Beverly Locklin, Fern Chester, and 
Judy Reinhart created which encircled the yellow chrysanthemums 
contributed by Eugenie Whalen on the conversation tables.  Informative 
programs with popcorn and chocolate nut treats brought by Betty Owen 
were within reach of our visitors.  While Judy Reinhart was away at a 
strategic meeting for the State office of AAUW, she still managed to be 
present in contributing the lemonades and teas that she and Betty 
agreed to serve.  Maggie Kadlecek and Eugenie Whalen brought 
buckets of ice for the drinks and bottled waters that handily disappeared 

on this typically hot August day.  The committee served mini-Bundt cakes from Nothing Bundt Cakes bakery, 
and members nibbled on Dorothy Ramsey’s delicious peanut brittle.  New member 
Charles Brewer came early and helped the committee set up the tables and placed 
signage that members said made the location very easy to spot.  It takes many 
volunteers to make a successful event happen and we are appreciative of every 
single one!   

Interest Group Chair Maggie Kadlecek set out all the information for our many 
interest groups.  Mary Braunagel-Brown touted the Southwest Books Group, Fern 
Chester informed about Contemporary Literature and Creative Stitchery, Gayle 
Smith encouraged us to join the Friday Morning Book Review group, and Tulis 
Escobar is interested in starting a new book group for those interested in children’s 
literature.  Her experience as an administrator in the public school system makes 
her uniquely qualified.  Art Tour chair Diane Brewer was busy greeting guests and 
distributing nametags, but hopes anyone who would like to participate in Art Tours at any time will just let her 
know!  Barby Houston got some new participants for Culture and Cuisine, and Maggie Kadlecek talked about 
the fun there is for couples in PEARS, which does a variety of entertaining 
outings with significant others!   Sally Scott came prepared to talk about the 

travel and fun in Friendship Force, Betty 
Owen set up a great display for Mainspring 
Schools, Marsha Endahl Kramer had a 
wonderful display for AAUW Funds, which 
she and former prez Anita Knight are 
heading up this year with lofty new 
goals!  Missions liaison Lilac Bauer 
displayed great information about our STEM activities through Girlstart 
and Latinitas, and even brought the latter’s co-founder, Laura 
Donnelly.  AAUW was very happy to support several young girls this past 

summer in the Latinitas Summer Camp. 

 

Annual Summer Social 
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Members and guests were able to get a snapshot of what Austin AAUW is all about by attending the 
Membership Social, 2015! 

In her new role in Hospitality, Diane Brewer was glad to see AAUW’s American Fellowship award recipients 
Caitlyn Collins, Cynthia Blanco, Anne Mikelonis, AAUW International Fellow Mfon Paul, with husband and 
two beautiful daughters, and Community Action Grant recipient Shannon Malone come to meet and 
greet.  These busy and beautiful women are all very appreciative for the grants that help them continue their 
studies and projects. 

New member Kathy Robertson brought her guest Kathleen Girard, Lala Niemeyer invited her friend Randi 
Carter, Honorary member Nancy Myers asked Tina Landers to attend, Karen Wood brought daughter Kathy 
Mitchell, and Lauren Remson visited for the second time.  Travis County defense attorney Chantal Eldridge 
came with manager John Zammaripa, told us of her candidacy for 450th District Court Judge, and then also 
joined our branch! Brigitte Benquet renewed her dues and friend Dru Beuerlein came having just arrived from 
her primary residence in Florida.  Inés Garcia and Tulis Escobar came for a while, but having just returned 
from the state meeting in Houston, they scooted out early.  Brand new members Sangye O’Mara, Kay Briggs, 
Liz Badger, and Susan James all attended and learned more about our branch. We appreciate that Ruth Falck 
scooped up two of our cherished honorary members Nancy Myers and Jerry Cassidy to bring them from the 
north side of town. And there were so many other members there! 

Those of you who attended and brought guests are very appreciated!  We are especially glad to have seen so 
many people who are not often able to attend our branch meetings.  It was a wonderful occasion.  Remember 
that friendships happen by making the effort to participate and show up!  Good for all of you who did!   

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Summer Social (continued) 
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September Calendar 

Board Meeting: 
Sept. 11 Girlstart offices 
(10:00 AM) 1400 W. Anderson Lane 
 No-host lunch at nearby restaurant 
 
Art Tour: 
Sept. 30 Chateau Bellevue 
(10:15 AM) 708 San Antonio Street 
 Lunch:  Austin Woman’s Club 
 Contact:  Diane Brewer  
 512-328-0474 
 zdramamom@austin.rr.com 
 
Contemporary Literature: 
Sept. 14 The Mockingbird Next Door: Life with 
(7:15 PM) Harper Lee  
  Author: Mrja Mills  
 Leader:  Karen Jordahl 
 Old Quarry Library   
 Contact:  Fern Chester 
 512-345-1102 / fernchester@aol.com 
 
Creative Stitchery: 

Sept. 16 Hostess:  Jan Roberts 
(10:00 AM) Co-Hostess:  Fern Chester 
 Home of Jan Roberts 
 Contact:  Fern Chester  
 512-345-1102 / fernchester@aol.com 
 
Culture & Cuisine: 
Sept. 17 Cuisine:  French  
(6:30 PM) Hostesses: Marsha Endahl Kramer &  
 Delia Quintanilla  
 Home of Marsha Endahl Kramer 
 Contact:  Barbara Houston 

512-633-9766 / barbyhouston@gmail.com 
 
Out to Lunch: 
Sept. 15 Cypress Grill (Cajun) 
(11:00 AM) 5404 W. William Canon 
 Organizer: Maggie Kadlecek 
 Contact:  Ruth Falck 
 512-550-6449 / ruthfalck@yahoo.com 
 
Southwest Books: 
Sept. 14 The Lake Shore Limited 
(10:30 AM) Author: Sue Miller 
 Hostess:  Marsha Endahl Kramer 
 Contact: Mary Braunagel-Brown 

512-301-4568 / mbbsbb@earthlink.net 

The lively, enthusiastic women attending our 
membership social August 16 hovered around the 
tables set up to display information about the 
varied activities our members enjoy, from art, book 
clubs, bridge, dining, reading, stitchery, and a 
couple's group. In the past, hiking and cinema have 
been popular. Membership dwindled; leaders for 
the two groups chose to move on. These activities 
are missed. A number of you signed up to resurrect 
them. Hiking, renamed Trail Walkers, and an art 
cinema/movie/happy hour group had the most 
signatures for beginning anew. Interest was also 
show in forming a Memoir Writing group and a 
Children's Literature (Kiddy Lit) book club.  

I plan to contact those of you who expressed 
interest in these new groups. Think about whether 
you'd be willing to lead the group, laying out the 

format, choosing a 
day, connecting with 
other members - a 
great way to get 
involved, meet friends 
with shared goals and 
interests! I'll help you 
make the 
connections.  

To those of you who 
missed the social, 
email me if you see 
something mentioned 

that lights your fire. I'll get back to you. To all the 
other popular ongoing interest groups, have an 
enriching, fun-filled year. I look forward to hearing 
from you. Email me at magliz@sbcglobal.net.  

 

Interest Groups with 
Maggie Kadlecek 
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From 1934 through 1984, Austin Branch members’ 
contributions provided funding for an endowment 
at the University of Texas to award fellowships to 
women doctoral candidates. Since 1985, eighty-four 
women have received funds to help them complete 
their studies. Five more fellowships were awarded 
for the 2015-2016 academic year. In accepting the 
funds, recipients agree to provide written reports 
describing their use of the fellowship. Highlights 
from the reports submitted by the 2014-2015 
fellows are provided below. 

JuHee Lee who received her Ph.D. in Foreign 
Language Education in May, credits the AAUW 
fellowship with enabling her to concentrate on her 
studies with less financial burden. She has 
published three papers in top-tier journals, made 
presentations at nine international conferences, 
and plans to continue research in second language 
acquisition. 

Jenn Shapland, a doctoral candidate in the English 
Department, says that the AAUW funding allowed 
her to take the summer 2014 off from teaching so 
that she could begin writing her dissertation 
entitled “Narrative Salvage.” In the first chapter, 
she analyzes emerging women writers who 
revitalize Arctic spaces in their work. In early 2015 
she published her first article in Contemporary 
Women’s Writing, a national journal. She was a 
writer in residence at the Vermont Studio Center in 
spring 2015 where she focused on nonfiction 
writing. 

Roanne Cantor wrote that the AAUW support 
allowed her to complete her doctoral research on 
the relationships between Latin American and 
South Asian authors in the twentieth century. The 
fellowship freed up her time from teaching 
responsibilities so she could publicize her research, 
grow her professional network, and apply for 
academic positions while writing her dissertation 
and publishing articles in peer-reviewed 
publications. Roanne secured a Visiting Assistant 
Professor position for the coming year at Brandeis 
University.  In that position she wants to “pay 
forward” the AAUW gift to her students, especially 

 

young women who are passionate about higher 
education. 

Esther Sullivan received her PhD in Sociology in 
May 2015. She received a national AAUW 
fellowship in addition to the one from the local 
branch. The fellowship funds supported her return 
visits to ethnographic field sites where she had 
studied mobile home park evictions over the past 
two years. She was also able to present research 
papers at two major national conferences. Esther 
has accepted a tenure track position as an 
assistant professor the University of Colorado, 
Denver.  

Jennifer L. Scott, a doctoral candidate in Social 
Work, used the fellowship to continue her 
research on how low-wage earning Latino 
immigrant and undocumented families in Texas 
get by on low-wage work. She looks at how this 
underserved population supplements wages to get 
by. The funds allowed her to update her computer 
and purchase digital equipment for qualitative 
interviews. Once completed, her study will provide 
recommendations to the public sector for 
culturally appropriate poverty eradication policies. 

Valerie Martinez, an advanced doctoral candidate 
in the History Department, was able to continue 
her research on Latina servicewomen in World 
War II. Her dissertation focused on members of 
the Benito Juarez Squadron that was housed at 
Fort Sam Houston in San Antonio. The fellowship 
funds enabled her to do extensive research at 
archives and libraries. As a result she tracked 
down a surviving member of the squadron who 
lives in Houston. Her interview with this woman 
provides the narrative thread for her entire 
dissertation. She plans to defend her dissertation 
and enter the job market during fall 2015.  

 

 

 

   2014-2015 AAUW Fellowship Reports 
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AAUW Biennial National Convention 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

The AAUW biennial National Convention is all about learning. Members and 
friends came to San Diego to connect with people who have new, creative ideas 
on how to empower women and girls, and to explore all the different ways to 
continue AAUW’s work with women and girls around the world.   

Just over 40 members from Texas “joined the WAVE” in San Diego in mid-June, 
2015.  Texas is one of 9 states receiving a public policy IMPACT grant from 
AAUW.  Attending from the Austin branch were Lilac Bauer, Freda Bryson, Linda 
Bush, Anita Knight, Marsha Endahl Kramer, Tonya Long, and Pam Wolfe.  Pat 
Rehm and Pam Wolfe also represented the Georgetown branch, and we all re-
united with Veronica Johnson who is now in MN.  

Every two years, AAUW’s national election offers members the chance to share their opinions on proposed 
amendments to the AAUW Bylaws and Public Policy Program, as well as to select the members of the national 
AAUW Board of Directors. The 2015 election was a great success, with 12% of members voting — more than 
double the 5% quorum required by our bylaws. 

Both Texas candidates, Malinda Gaul and 
Traci Jensen, were elected to the Board.  
The bylaws proposals were all accepted 
except the first to eliminate the degree 
requirement for membership, which failed 
by 55.51 to 40.91%.   All the public policy 
program changes were approved by >80%, 
with the exception of #7 which was 
approved by approximately 70%.  

Linda Bush learned a lot about AAUW 
causes and power, i.e. the reasons why 
AAUW exists and wants equality for 
women.  Marsha Endahl Kramer, who has 
attended several national conventions, 
was reminded of the importance of 
continuing to share “the broader picture” 

with our members and potential members. In particular, branch programs and small groups are so important 
for forming and maintaining relationships within AAUW and for implementing branch priorities; however, we 
can be very excited and proud to be affiliated with 180,000 AAUW members and friends who support our 
mission and who donate to our many important 
programs, research and fellowships. AAUW continues 
to be recognized as being at the forefront of positive 
societal change. Our personal affiliation through our 
yearly dues as branch members and psychological 
support and sisterhood help make our National 
organization strong and powerful!  Marsha says: “We 
are ‘walking the talk’ for women & girls.” 
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AAUW Biennial National Convention (continued) 

  

 

 

 

We all thought the speakers at the plenary (all convention attendees) sessions were fantastic, and Lilac 
Bauer reports the following take-aways: 

 Catherine Lhamon, appointed in 2010 by President Obama as Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights in the 
U.S. Department of Education, was dynamite!  She has been working relentlessly to enforce the 
provisions of Title IX.   She will send to AAUW the names of the Title IX Coordinators for each school 
population/campus (should be public information, but many of the appointed coordinators don't even 
know they have been appointed!).  ANYONE can report a Title IX infraction or instance of a student 
being denied his/her rights; it does not have to be the student or a parent.  It should be reported to the 
Title IX Coordinator, so it is important that these names are known, and thus we can all be involved 
locally.  

 Leslie Jelalian, VP and General Manager, Intelligence, Surveillance, and Reconnaissance for BAE 
Systems, was inspiring on a panel about women and girls in STEM as she spoke of failing her first 
college exam in her first college exam in her first engineering class, and responding to her professor's 
question "Why is a girl like you even interested in taking an engineering course?" with the 
statement  "Because I can!"  Leslie has since received 2 master’s degrees in engineering and numerous 
awards.  Advice for STEM careers:   

 

“Don’t be afraid to fail!”  Also check out the latest AAUW STEM research report:  Solving the Equation: 
The Variables for Women’s Success in Engineering and Computing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More than 30 workshops offered lots of choices, information, and fun from national topics to global 
connections. The workshop notes, power points, and handouts on almost every topic presented at the 
convention can be accessed at http://convention.aauw.org/2015/06/17/presentations-and-materials/. 

Marsha attended two workshops on fund raising and several about membership.  The most important focus 
on fundraising was to pass on the message about ONE AAUW. ONE MISSION. ONE FUND.  The AAUW Fund 
advances AAUW’s mission by sustaining all our programs and activities.  “Greatest Opportunity, Greatest 
Need” encourages unrestricted donations to the AAUW FUND… so they can help many important efforts 
like NCCWSL, member leaders’ programs, LAF, TechSavvy, Elect Her, $tart $mart, College/University 
partners, Student Advisory Councils, new program development, Outlook, AAUW Advocacy, research.  
These programs get results for women and girls; and that’s AAUW’s top priority, now and in the future. ONE  

Freda Bryson’s favorite workshop was WorkSmart:  How to 
Negotiate To Be Paid What you Are Worth. Highlights from the 
workshop included (1) aspects of the gender wage gap,   (2) how 
the gender wage happens, and (3) the ability to role-
play. Freda was able to speak with Lilly Ledbetter, who 
was insightful and supportive of all women receiving equal pay.  
This is the sister program to AAUW’s campus-based  $tart $mart 
workshop. AAUW is excited to announce the acquisition of the 
WAGE Project’s signature programs, $tart $mart and Work 
$mart. These workshops empower college and professional 
women to negotiate better salaries and benefits. 

 

http://convention.aauw.org/2015/06/17/presentations-and-materials/
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AAUW Biennial National Convention (continued) 
  

AAUW, a 16 minute inspiring video, which you may see it at a branch meeting soon, can be viewed on the 
AAUW website at: http://www.aauw.org/resource/one-aauw-video/.  Launched at the convention was 
Charting the Course, a new $1 million campaign to raise unrestricted funds for AAUW’s community 
programs across the country.  

Anita Knight’s favorite workshop was In Your Skin: Exploring Identity in a Diverse World. Through 
interactive exercises and discussion in a safe, welcoming environment, participants explored basic concepts 
in diversity and inclusion. This workshop gave participants the opportunity to reflect on their own identity 
and develop an understanding of how their identity and experiences position them in a diverse world.  A 
toolkit will be made available to share this workshop again – perhaps with others at WE CON? 

Lilly Ledbetter is the AAUW “poster gal” for Pay Equity, shown here with Freda Bryson on the right and 2 
other students from Texas State University (Tonya Long and Susan Croteau).  Lilly shared experience and 
wisdom on a panel about what it takes to make a woman leader, which included a former NFL player and 
activist, as well as a brave young woman leader from Afghanistan.  “I’m very hopeful about the future of 
women’s leadership,” said the latter.  “I think people are surprised when I say that because I come from a war 
zone. But the methods used to silence women are not sustainable.” 

Besides panels, workshops and special events, convention speakers included these inspiring award winners: 

 Dr. Maria Klawe, renowned mathematician and President of Harvey Mudd College, received the AAUW 
Achievement Award.   

 Sharing the stage with Dr. Klawe at the Saturday banquet was the AAUW Alumnae Recognition Awardee, 
Faith Ringgold, internationally renowned Artist, Educator, and Social Activist. She enticed us to try her 
new game QUILTUDUKO, available at Google Play or the I-tunes App Store. 

 
 Dr. Juanita Johnson-Bailey, Director of the Institute for Women’s Studies at the University of Georgia, 

received the Eleanor Roosevelt Award for her amazing work on behalf of women and girls.  Arriving on 
Sunday AM tired but invigorated after a 23-hour flight from visiting an orphanage in Tanzania, she 
quoted an African proverb:  “If you want to go far, go together. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Per Resources on our AAUW website: “The story of women’s progress toward equality is a remarkable one, and AAUW 
has played an important role in every chapter. Together, as One AAUW, we have worked tirelessly so that women and 
girls could gain more choices and opportunities, and we have made significant advances. But we’re not done yet. 
Although we have come so far, many daily injustices still threaten women’s success, safety, and accomplishment. We 
have much more work to do. And no other organization is better positioned than AAUW to pave the way for the next 
level of women’s achievement.”  

 

http://www.aauw.org/resource/one-aauw-video/
http://history.aauw.org/
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AAUW Austin Branch 
Contact Information: 2015 – 16 

 
 

Co-Presidents Marina Rivers marinarivers@gmail.com 512-386-1905 

 Milli Stecker pres.aauw@gmail.com 512-468-1088 

Programs Judy Reinhart jareinhart@att.net 512-345-5936 
 Ruth Rubio ruthrubio@utexas.edu 512-799-4494 

 Janet Widoff jcwidoff@comcast.net 717-571-4096  

Secretary Kay Keys kay@kaykeys.net 512-918-3323  

Treasurer Soon Merz smerz_2000@yahoo.com 512-223-7029 

Membership Elaine Penn epenn9915@gmail.com 512-970-5051  

Hospitality Diane Brewer zdramamom@austin.rr.com 512-328-0474 

Newsletter Ruth Falck ruthfalck@yahoo.com 512-550-6449  

 Milli Stecker 

Study Groups Maggie Kadlecek magliz@sbcglobal.net 512-261-0627 

Girlstart/Latinitas Liaison/ Lilac Bauer la_azucena@hotmail.com 512-743-6338 

Women’s Issues 

Mainspring Schools  Janie Maldanado  janie_maldonado@hotmail.com 512-339-7742 
 Betty Owen 

Web/PR Janani Janakiraman janani66@hotmail.com 512-658-2682 

 
 


